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Ins ection Summar

Areas Ins ected Units 1 2 and 3 : A routine. announced inspection was
performed to review radiation protection activities. The areas reviewed
included: planning and preparations external exposure controls. internal
exposure controls, control of radioactive materials, surveying and monitoring,
audits and appraisals. changes, training and qualifications. and the program
to maintain occupational exposures as low as is reasonably achievable (ALARA).
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Results Units 1 2 and 3

Plant Su ort

Planning by the radiation protection organization to support refueling
outage activities was performed well. Reviews of work packages were
thorough. Radiation dose saving measures and lessons learned were well
integrated into the work packages. The quality of prejob briefings by
radiation protection personnel was mixed. but all were adequate to
communicate radiation protection instructions (Section 1. 1).

A violation was identified involving the failure to implement radiation
exposure permit requirements. A non-cited violation was identified
involving the failure to perform electronic dosimetry response checks.
Overall. the external radiation exposure control program was well
implemented. Generally. radiation worker adherence to radiation
exposure permit instructions was good. Job coverage by radiation
personnel was also generally good (Section 1.2).

The internal exposure control program was well implemented as evidenced
by the fact that there had been no significant internal depositions of
radioactive material. Lack of clear procedural guidance led to
inconsistency in the manner in which the air sampling program was
implemented. The lack of continuous air monitors to obtain real time
information was identified as a program concern (Section 1.3).

A non-cited violation involving the inventory of radioactive sources was
noted. Good controls of radioactive contamination were in place.
Appropriate health physics practices were generally used by all
personnel. Problems related to radiation protection technician survey
practices and consistency of the guidance provided to radiation workers
by radiation protection technicians were noted (Section 1.4).

Surveys of radiological areas were performed well. Procedural guidance
regarding the control of radiation survey instruments was weak in some
respects. This situation could lead to the use of incorrect information
about radiation levels (Section 1.4).

There was excellent management oversight of the radiation protection
program. Comprehensive nuclear assurance audits. survei llances and
self-assessments were performed. An effective corrective action program
was in place (Section 2.1).

An excel 1 ent tr aining program was maintained for radi ati on workers.
Innovative techniques were used to demonstrate the ALARA concept.
Appropriate training was provided for radiation protection technicians
with respect to reactor systems and industry events. Good training
opportunities were provided for radiation protection supervisors and
professionals (Section 2.3).
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~ A comprehensive ALARA program was implemented; however. person-rem
totals exceeded the national average (Section 2.4).

Summar of Ins ection Findin s:

~ Violation 529/9604-01 was opened (Section 1.2.2).
~ Two Non-cited Violations were identified (Sections 1.2. 1 and 1.4.2).

Attachment:

~ Attachment - Persons Contacted and Exit Meeting
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1 OCCUPATIONAL RADIATION EXPOSURE DURING EXTENDED OUTAGES (83729)

1. 1 Plannin and Pre aration

The inspectors. discussed refueling outage planning and preparation activities
with 'representatives of the radiation protection and training departments,
performed field observations. reviewed selected ALARA job packages. and
attended ALARA prejob briefings. in order to assess the radiation protection
organization's preparations to support the 1996 Unit 2 Refueling Outage
(U2R6).

1. 1. 1 Supplemental Staffing and Supplies

The inspectors observed various radiation protection activities including
access control and job coverage and concluded that the permanent radiation
protection staff was supplemented appropriately with contractor radiation

, protection technicians.

Based on discussions and field observations. the inspectors determined that
the radiation protection department maintained an adequate inventory of
equipment and protective clothing to support outage activities.

1. 1.2 ALARA Prejob Reviews

The inspectors reviewed ALARA job packages for primary side steam generator
maintenance activities. steam generator feed ring modification activities, and
reactor coolant pump crossover platform modification activities. The
inspectors determined that the Al ARA job packages reviewed were complete and
thorough. Past lessons learned from previous site work and the industry were
evaluated in the development of the ALARA packages. The inspectors concluded
that appropriate ALARA evaluations were conducted.

1.1.3 Prejob Briefings

The inspectors attended ALARA prejob briefings in preparation, of the removal
of the Greylock Hubs and the reactor vessel head. The inspectors noted that
the work group leaders discussed both tasks in detail and provided ample
opportunity for workers to ask questions. The work group leaders also
stressed that industrial safety was an integral part of a successful job. The
radiation exposure permit. ALARA requirements, and radiological survey data
were discussed in detail by the radiation protection section leader with
personnel involved in the task.

The "Greylock Hub" ALARA prejob briefing was held in an office that allowed
the use of a computerized video system. This allowed the workers involved to
view pictures of the same task from a previous, refueling outage. The
inspectors determined the use of this technology to be a program strength:
however. the office area supported other radiation protection activities and
during the briefing there were a number of interruptions which distracted the
participants.
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The ALARA prejob briefing for the reactor vessel head removal task was held in
the Unit 2 outage operations co'nference room. The inspectors noted that the
radiation protection section leader did not have the use of a computerized
video system or "white board" to highlight radiation survey information in
this briefing room. The radiation survey information was read from a survey
map that was recorded on a eight and one half inch by eleven inch piece of
paper and was written so small that only workers a few feet away could readit. The inspectors noted also that individual job tasks were not decided or
assigned by work group leaders until prompted by the radiation protection
section leader at the end of the ALARA prejob briefing. This observation "is
seen by the inspectors as a -hortcoming of the work group but a strength in
the radiation protection program. The assignment of worker tasks prior to
attending the ALARA prejob briefings helped ensure each worker understood
his/her task and worked in a manner that will maintain radiation exposures
ALARA. The inspectors noted that the radiation protection section leader did
not visually point out radiological survey information on the survey maps to
ensure that each worker knew the dose rates in his/her-work area. When this
was discussed with the radiation protection section leader he stated that he
would consider visually highlighting radiological survey information during
future briefings.

1.2 External Ex osure Controls

The inspectors reviewed the external exposure control program to verify
compliance with Technical Specifications 6.8, 6. 11. and 6. 12.

1.2. 1 Dosimetry and Dosimetry Records

The inspectors verified that individuals who entered the radiological
controlled area wore the required personnel monitoring devices. Electronic
and thermoluminescent dosimetry was properly worn by all workers observed in
the radiological controlled area. All workers questioned by the inspectors
were knowledgeable of their dose limits and proper response to the electronic
dosimeter alarms.

Plant Procedure 75RP-9RP22, "Operation of the Herlin Gerin Honitoring System,"
Revision 5, Section 3. 11.4 states. "A random sample of DHC-100 dosimeters
shall be response checked weekly." On July 19, 1995, licensee representatives
notified NRC Region IV they had identified that a radiation protection
technician assigned to response check electronic dosimeters failed to do so,
but recorded on response test records that the required response checks had
been performed. Subsequently. the technician's employment was terminated by
the licensee. The inspectors determined that this was an isolated event that
occurred without management knowledge and that the licensee implemented proper
corrective actions to address the issue. This licensee-identified and
corrected violation is being treated as a Non-cited Violation, consistent with
Section VII.B.1 of the NRC Enforcement Policy.



0



-6-

1.2.2 Radiation Exposure Permits and Radiation Work Practices

The inspectors reviewed selected radiation exposure permits and noted that the
permits were written clearly and were easy to understand. In general,
inspectors observed that plant workers followed the requirements of their
radiation exposure permits and were knowledgeable of radiological conditions
in their work areas. However. during tours of the radiological controlled
area. the inspectors noted two examples in which radiation exposure permit
requirements were not implemented.

On Harch 19, 1996. the inspectors observed a worker in the overhead of the
cooling water tank/pump room on the 40 foot elevation of the auxiliarybuilding. The inspectors determined that the indiv'idual was authorized to
perform the work under Radiation Exposure Permit 2-96-3504A. Radiation
Exposure Permit 2-96-3504A required workers to notify radiation protection
personnel prior to any work in the overhead area and to review current
radiological survey maps for the work area as part of the review of the
radiation exposure permit. The inspectors determined through interviews that
the worker had not contacted radiation protection personnel prior to working
in the overhead area. Because the worker had not contacted radiation
protection representatives. a radiological survey was not performed of the
overhead area where work was performed. Since there were no surveys for the
overhead area, a review of radiological conditions was not performed by the
worker.

Later the same day, the inspectors identified another example in which workers
failed to follow the requirements of their radiation exposure permit. The
inspectors observed two workers cleaning steam generator manway stud holes
without wearing face shields. The inspector determined that the workers were
authorized to perform the work under Radiation Exposure Permit 2-96-3306A.
Radiation Exposure Permit 2-96-3306A required workers to wear face shields.

Sections 3.5.1. 1 and 4.1. 13 'f Plant Procedure 75RP-9RP02. "Radiation
Exposure Permits." Revision 9 ~ states in part, that workers shall ensure they
have read and understood the conditions of the radiation exposure permit prior
to signing the "REP Sign- In Sheet." The radiation exposure permit sign-in
sheet states that (an individual's) signature indicates that the individual
has read and understood the radiation exposure permit and will comply with all
instructions and requirements. Technical Specifications 6.8. 1.a. requires, in
part. that written procedures be established'mplemented. and maintained
covering the activities recommended in Appendix A of Regulatory Guide 1.33,
Revision 2. February 1978. Section 7.e(1) of Appendix A of this Regulatory
Guide includes procedures for the radiation exposure permit system.

In response to the first example. the licensee performed a survey of the
overhead area and determined there were no significant radiation dose rates or
high contamination levels.
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Following the second example. the inspectors reviewed the personnel
contamination and whole body counting logs and determined that neither worker
had received an internal exposure or was contaminated from this task.

The actual safety consequences of these two occurrences were minimal.
However, there were additional associated circumstances that added regulatory
concern. The second example was not identified by two radiation protection
technicians providing continuous job coverage. Section 4. 1. 12 of Plant
Procedure 75RP-9RP02 ~

"Radiation Exposure Permits." Revision 9, states in
part. that the radiation protection technician (providing job coverage) shall
ensure that the workers are aware of the requirements of the radiation
exposure permit. Section 4. 1. 12.2 states'n part ~ that the radiation
protection technician shall monitor work.... to ensure that the requirements
of the radiation exposure permit are met.

The failure of workers to follow exposure permit requirements was identified
as a violation of Technical Specification 6.8. 1 (529/9604-01).

1.2.3 Posting and Labeling

The inspectors conducted several tours of the radiological controlled areas in
all units and performed independent radiation measurements to confirm the
appropriateness of radiological postings. All radioactive material
containers/packages observed by the inspectors were properly marked, posted,
and controlled.

1.2.4 Control of High Radiation Areas

The inspectors determined that appropriate access controls had been
established for high radiation areas greater than 100 millirem per hour.
Appropriate barricades and postings were found to be in place. All doors
challenged by the inspectors were found to be secured.

1.3 Internal Ex osure Control

The inspectors reviewed the internal exposure control program to determine
compliance with Technical Specifications 6.8 and 6. 11.

1.3. 1 Respiratory Protection Equipment

At the time of this inspection, no respiratory equipment had been issued for
radiological protection reasons.

1.3.2 Air Sampling

During tours of the radiological controlled area. the inspectors observed that
generally. the licensee used air sampling equipment appropriately in the work
place. However. on March 19 '996. the inspectors noted that during the
cleaning of Unit 2. Steam Generator Manway Stud Hole 2. the hot leg air
sampler ran approximately 2 hours. The inspector: determined by reviewing air
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sampler start/stop times in the radiation protection field logs that. for
similar work on the cold leg. the air sampler ran for 14 minutes. The cold
leg air sampler was not started until radiation protection technicians were
questioned by the inspector,

The inspectors noted that the radiation exposure permit did not require an air
sample during stud hole cleaning. However. because of the inconsistent manner
in which air samples were taken. the inspectors questioned both the radiation
rotection section leader and the radiation protection operations department
eader as to their expectations concerning the taking of air samples ~ ~der

such working conditions.-. Both individuals stated that an air sample should
have been taken in the cold leg area.

The inspectors determined the air samples indicated very low levels of
airborne radioactivity and none of the workers involved in the tasks were
identified by personnel contamination monitors as being contaminated or as
having internal contamination. However. the inspectors pointed out that
inconsistencies in the implementation of the air sampling program could lead
to situations in which adequate surveys were not performed to evaluate
radiation hazards. The radiation protection representatives acknowledged the
inspectors'oncerns and stated that they would ensure that all radiation
protection technicians involved in stud hole cleaning work understood
management's expectations for air sample requirements.

The inspectors noted that the licensee did not have continuous air monitors in
operation in the radiological controlled area. An advantage of using a
continuous air monitor is that it would provide real time information
concerning airborne radioactivity concentrations. If a preset airborne limit
is exceeded'n alarm sounds to alert personnel and remedial action can be
taken. However. the use of air sampling and analysis, whole-body friskers.
and the whole body counters provides information "after the fact." Air
samples should be taken in advance of work activities to establish airborne
radioactivity levels: however. these results are meaningless if the work
activities cause airborne concentrations to increase. The inspectors also
noted that Chapter 12.5 of the Updated Final Safety Analysis Report described
the continuous air monitoring equipment available to the licensee. Radiation
protection representatives stated that they had experienced reliability
problems with their continuous air monitors and were working on correct ie
actions that would allow them to use continuous air monitors in the future.

The inspectors observed that all air sampling equipment located in the work
place had current calibration dates.

1.3.3 Whole Body Counting

The inspectors determined through interviews with radiation protection
personnel that proper techniques were used to calibrate and response check
whole body counting equipment. During 1995. the licensee identified 10 whole
body counts in which activity greater than the minimum detectable activity was
present. A cumulative total of less than six derived air concentration hours
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was identified. The inspectors concluded that no significant internal
exposures had occurred.

1.4 Control of Radioactive Materials Contamination Surve s and Nonitorin

The inspectors reviewed the radioactive materials and contamination control
program and the surveying and monitoring program to determine compliance with
Technical Specifications 6.8 and 6. 11.

1.4. 1 Control of Contamination

The licensee provided good controls to prevent the spread of radioactive
contamination. Contaminated areas were well posted and marked with tape .or
rope. Step-off pads were placed at the entrances/exits to these areas. The
inspectors observed radiation worker practices during work activities, while
exiting contaminated areas, and when exiting the radiological controlled area
and noted use of good health physics practices. All workers observed by the
inspectors used personnel contamination monitors properly. The inspectors
noted that housekeeping conditions in the radiological controlled area were
acceptable. All trash bags observed by the inspectors were properly labeled
and controlled.

The inspectors observed at the Unit 2 reactor building exit, that receptacles
provided for used protective clothing were overflowing during the first two
days of the inspection. Potentially contaminated protective clothing fell on
the floor of the undress area, increasing the chances of workers becoming
contaminated while exiting the area. After this observation was discussed
with radiation protection management, the inspectors noted an improvement in
the maintenance of the area.

On January 24. 1996. a health physics technician alarmed the portal monitor at
the security access point. Upon investigation, a discrete particle of cobalt-
60 was found on the technician's shirt. The licensee estimated that the
radiation dose resulting from the 0.31 microcurie particle was approximately
260 mi llirems to the skin of the whole body. The stimated duration that the
particle was on the individual's clothing was 85 minutes. These results were
well below the reportable limit of 50 Rems or the enforcement criteria
provided in Information Notice 90-48 of 75 microcurie-hours. However. one of
the questions raised by this event was how the particle was brought out of the
radiological controlled area without it being detected. To followup on this
item. the inspectors observed radiation protection technician practices
involving frisking of items for release from the radiological controlled area.
The inspectors noted occasional occurrences in which technicians did not frisk
their hands after they had handled and frisked objects coming from the
radiological controlled area. These observations were discussed with
radiation protection management. Radiation protection management conveyed to
radiation protection technicians that it was thei r expectation that radiation
protection personnel conclude frisking activities with a check of their hands
for contamination.
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In order to better control contaminated tools, the licensee initiated
practices designed to limit the introduction and removal of tools from the
radiological controlled area. It was management's expectation that most tools
be obtained from and returned to the hot tool storage area within the
radiological controlled area. The inspectors reviewed release logs and noted,
in some cases. minor discrepancies and a lack of detail on specific item
descriptions. Although no regulatory issues were identified, the lack of
specificity in the descriptions of items listed on logs did not appear to meet
management's expectations as conveyed during interviews with the inspectors.
The logs also indicated that tools were not being excluded from the
radiological control area to the extent management expected.

The licensee initiated :he use of small article contamination monitors by
workers as a means of reducing the amount of material which had to be surveyed
by radiation protection technicians prior to release from the radiological
controlled area. The inspectors noted that conflicting guidance was provided
by radiation protection personnel regarding which items could be frisked using
the small article contamination monitors. For example. inconsistent guidance
was noted concerning the proper method of releasing hard hats from the
radiological controlled area. In response to the inspectors

observations'adiationprotection representatives stated that the use of small article
contamination monitors was still in the early stages of implementation and
that additional guidance would be provided to workers that would clarify
management's expectations on their use.

1.4.2 Radioactive Source Control

The inspectors reviewed the radioactive source leak test and inventory
programs. All source leak test results reviewed by the inspectors were in
compliance with regulatory requirements.

Section 3.3. 1. 1 of Plant Procedure 75RP-9MC02. "Leak Testing and Inventory of
Radioactive Sources," Revision 3. states that licensed radioactive sources
shall be inventoried annually by the cognizant source custodians.

The inspectors noted during the review of the radioactive source control
program that various organizations. such as chemistry and instruments and
controls'ere custodians of radioactive sources. All groups except the
radiation protection organization had completed inventories of their
respective sources. However. three groups of radioactive sources assigned to
the radiation protection organization had not been inventoried since January
1995. a period of more than 14 months. After inqui ries by the inspectors, a
radiation protection representative completed the inventory.

The inspectors determined that the failure to complete the radioactive source
inventory was a violation of Plant Procedure 75RP-9MC02. However. this
failure constituted a vio; tior of minor significance and is being treated as
a Non-cited Violation consistent with Section IV of the Enforcement Policy.
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1.4.3 Radiological Survey Instruments

The inspectors reviewed the station's radiological survey instrumentation
program. The inspectors determined that the licensee maintained an adequate
supply of calibrated survey instruments to support radiological work and
maintained the minimum inventory on hand as required in Section 12.5.2.2 of
the Updated Final Safety Analysis Report.

All instrumentation observed in operation was confirmed to have been
performance-tested according to industry standards and as required by station
procedures. The frisking and monitoring equipment was calibrated and had
current calibration and source response stickers.

The inspectors reviewed the licensee's radiation protection portable
instrumentation calibration and performance testing (response checking)
programs and noted that all calibrations were performed utilizing radioactive
sources with activities traceable to the National Institute of Standards and
Technology. An instrument which did not complete performance testing
successfully was forwarded to the instrument calibration laboratory for
recalibration. If the "as found" performance of an instrument was outside the
acceptable tolerance limit (+ 20 percent of the true value), the instrument
was required to be the subject of a technical review. Plant Procedure 75RP-
9MC01. "Control of Radiation Protection Instrumentation," Revision 5, required
that the licensee perform a technical evaluation in which the licensee was to
determine where and for what purpose(s) the instrument was used since it was
last found to perform within allowable tolerances.

The inspectors compared the rejected instruments stored in the calibration
laboratory with the log of completed technical reviews and identified survey
instruments that failed the daily performance tests and were stored, without
further actions for more than three months. This was significant because,
prior to failing performance tests. such instruments could have been used to
collect information for establishing radiation boundaries. calculating stay
times in high radiation areas. or formulating radiation exposure permit
requirements. The information gathered could have been incorrect and
protective measures based on this information could have been nonconservative.
The licensee could not take corrective actions until the activities in
question were identified by a technical evaluation.

The inspectors noted that Plant Procedure 75RP-9NC01 instructed that
instruments fai ling performance tests should be conspicuously labeled, so as
to prevent further use. and then be transferred to the calibration group as
soon as practical. However, the procedure did not include deadlines or
timeliness expectations for calibration personnel'nce the instruments were
transferred. to review the findings of instrument users and. if appropriate,
to initiate technical reviews of survey instrumentation use.

Because the procedure contained no expectations of when technical evaluations
would be completed'he inspectors concluded that procedural guidance in this
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area was weak and that the weakness could lead to situations in which the
licensee failed to perform adequate evaluations of radiological hazards, as
requi red by 10 CFR 20. 1501. because of improperly performing survey
instruments.

The licensee initiated Condition Report Disposition Request 9-6-0166 to
document the concern and track remedial actions.

1.4.4 Radiological Surveys

The inspectors reviewed a number of radiological surveys and noted that. in
general surveys were written in a clear, consistent manner and were easy to
read and understand. The inspec"".."s confirmed through independent measurement
that the radiation survey maps posted outside individual areas of the plant
for worker information indicated the actual radiological conditions of the
area.

2 OCCUPATIONAL RADIATION EXPOSURE (83750)

2.1 Audits 8 A raisals

The inspectors reviewed various assessment activities to verify compliance
with Technical Specifications 6.5 and 6.8. 1 and agreement with the commitments
in Chapter 17 of the Updated Final Safety Analysis Report.

The inspectors reviewed the 1995 nuclear assurance audit of radiation
protection activities and discussed with nuclear assurance personnel the
findings of the recently completed 1996 audit. The report for the latest
audit had not been issued. After reviewing the topics covered in the audits,
the inspectors concluded that the audits were comprehensive.

The inspectors reviewed the membership of the 1995 and 1996 audit teams and
noted that both teams included technical specialists and individuals with
appropriate radiation protection knowledge. The 1995 audit included
individuals from other nuclear power sites. Nuclear assurance representatives
stated that the licensee attempted to include personnel from other sites at
least once every two years. The inspectors reviewed the qualifications of
personnel who performed 'audits and survei llances of the radiation protection
programs and determined that the personnel were knowledgeable regarding
radiation protection program and regulatory requirements.

The surveillances conducted by nuclear assurance covered a broad range of
subject areas and were scheduled on a regular basis. The inspectors reviewed
the actions taken by the licensee to address the findings of both audits and
survei llances and noted that the findings were dispositioned satisfactorily.

The radiation protection organization conducted self-assessments according to
a set schedule. The assessments focused primarily on material conditions,
postings. documents. and equipment operahi lity to ensure procedural
compliance. These assessments were supplemented by the " In-Field Rad-Worker





-13-

Assessment Program." The latter program provided the licensee with
performance-based information on radiation worker practices. The inspectors
determined that the combination of these programs provided a good means of
critical self-assessment.

Based upon a review of selected corrective action documents'he inspectors
determined that the licensee typically took an aggressive posture in
identifying and correcting problems. Root cause analyses were properly
performed for more significant items. The radiation protection organization
supplemented site trending programs with its own in an attempt to identif."
adverse trends.

2,2 Chanches

There were no major changes to the structure of the radiation protection
organization since the previous inspection of this area. Major changes of
note included the use of an automated access control system for all entries
into the radiological controlled area and the transfer of responsibility for
the control of the respiratory protection program from the radiation
protection organization to the industrial safety organization. The latter
change was accompanied by some personnel transfers, as well.

The inspectors noted no changes adversely affected the radiation protection
program or resulted in an unr eviewed safety question.

2.3 Trainin and ualifications

The inspectors reviewed training materials, interviewed training personnel,
and observed training facilities to verify compliance with Technical
Specifications 6.3 and 6.4.

2.3. 1 General Employee/Radiation Worker Training

The inspectors reviewed the area used for the practical factors portion of
radiation worker training and noted that it was well arranged and that it
provided the ability to challenge workers in a simulated work environment.
Technologies used included a three-dimensional positioning system, computer
modeling, and video recording. These technologies allowed simulation of work
in areas with various dose gradients from point or line radioactive sources.
This allowed the workers to evaluate different work practices that could be
used to maintain exposures ALARA. An upgrade in progress will allow the use
of virtual reality to graphically represent the dose gradients in the area.
The inspectors found tht,se enhancements to be both innovative and informative
and concluded that the training facility demonstrated a substantial commitment
to instructing the workers in the ALARA concept.

2.3.2 Radiation Protection Technician Training

The licensee had seven instructors and one technical assistant who routinely
conducted both general employee training and radiation protection technician
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training. The inspectors determined through interviews that the instructors
were familiar with routine job practices in the plant. and had in-plant work
experience in radiation protection.

Radiation protection technician continuing training included instruction in
reactor systems and current industry events. The inspectors determined that
approximately 28 of 77 eligible radiation protection technicians were
registered (certified) by the National Registry of Radiation Protection
Technologists. Additionally, there were 10 registered supervisors and section
leaders and 4 registered instructors.

2.3.3 Contractor Training and Qualifications

All contractor radiation protection technicians were required to have
completed the site screening examination within the past two years. Senior
technicians were required to have a minimum score of 80 and junior technicians
were required to have a minimum score of 70 on the test. New contract
technicians were required to complete the same tests used for qualifying
licensee technicians. All contractor technicians were required to complete a
set of task qualification cards. If the technicians had not been onsite
within the last 3 years'efresher training regarding procedure changes and
practices was required. The inspectors determined that contractor screening
and training were conducted appropriately, in accordance with expected
industry practices.

The inspectors reviewed selected contractor resumes and determined that the
individuals met the qualification requirements of Technical Specification 6.4.

2.3.4 Supervisor and Professional Training

The inspectors reviewed records of training for radiation protection
supervisors and professionals. Supervisors and professionals attended
radiation protection continuing training as well as taking part in
professional meetings and seminars.

2.3.5 Hiscellaneous Training

With regard to training for individuals taking part in the transportation of
radioactive materials or radioactive waste. the inspectors determined through
personnel interviews that the licensee had not conducted training on the
revised 10 CFR Part 71 and 49 CFR changes that became effective on April 1,
1996. Procedures were still in the development process. Licensee
representatives stated that. after April l. 1996. shipments would be made only
for those types of shipments for which revised procedures had been completed
and only by individuals who had received training in the revised procedures
and revised transportation requirements.



W

l

j

l



-15-

2.4 ALARA

The inspectors reviewed ALARA annual reports. ALARA committee meeting minutes,
and interviewed Al ARA personnel to determine compliance with Technical
Specifications 6.8 and 6. 11.

2.4. 1 Program Elements

Through interviews with the ALARA coordinator and reviews of various licensee
documents. the inspectors determined that the licensee implemented a
comprehensive ALARA program. Reviews of planned work. as discussed in
Section 1. 1.2. were thorough. Outage activity exposures were monitored daily
by ALARA personnel. The radiation protection organization worked with the
station chemistry organization and the outage organization to maintain
conditions conducive to well-timed crud burst and effective cleanup.
Temporary shielding was observed to be used appropriately. Source term
reduction included stellite reduction and hot spot tracking and removal.
According to licensee documents, flushing and hot spot removal resulted in a
significant reduction in the number of long-term "temporary" shielding
packages needed to reduce exposure in work areas.

Licensee representatives acknowledged'owever, that the ALARA organization
did not become involved in design changes at an early stage. Early
involvement of the ALARA organization would ensure sufficient opportunities
for dose saving measures to be incorporated into design changes. The licensee
was evaluating this situation for additional action.

2.4.2 ALARA Committee Activities

The inspectors reviewed the minutes of the ALARA Committee and noted that the
committee met 3 times in 1994 and 3 times in 1995. This was not in keeping
with the guidance provided by Plant Procedure 75AC-9RPll. "ALARA Committee,"
Revision 4. which states that the ALARA committee should meet quarterly.
Licensee representatives stated that management's expectations
related to meeting frequency had not been met because of conflicts with outage
schedules.

The inspectors also noted that an operations representative had not attended
the ALARA committee meetings conducted during 1995 and the first quarter of
1996. The inspectors concluded that this indicated poor support of ALARA
committee activities by the operations organization. Licensee personnel
stated that an action item had been assigned to one of the committee members
to discuss the situation with representatives of the operations

organization.'.4.3

ALARA Suggestion Program

The number of items submitted as part of the ALARA suggestion program
increased from 4 in 1994 to 14 in 1995. Although this indicated increased
support and awareness of the program by radiation workers, ALARA
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representatives stated that they were not satisfied with the results and would
continue their attempts to increase participation in the program.

2.4.4 ALARA Goals

According to the ALARA coordinator'he outage closest in scope to U2R6 was
U3R5. During that refueling outage. the licensee accrued 171 person-rems.
The licensee's goal for U2R6 was 158 person-rems. Based on this information
and the review of select job packages. the inspectors determined that the
licensee set a challenging goal for the outage.

2.4.5 ALARA Results

From licensee's documentation. the inspectors assembled the followed table of
licensee's site exposures:

1991 1992 1993 1994 1995

Unit 1

- Unit 2

Unit 3

Total

Ave

3-Year Avera e

National PWR Average
*Not yet avai a e

98

265

239

602

201

223

329

20

176'25

175

219

265

282

64

611

204

193

194

17

127

309

453

151

177

131

160

142

188

490

163

172

Based on a review of this information. the inspectors concluded that the
licensee's person-rem totals were higher than the national average. Three
year averages were trending downward. aided by shorter refueling outages.

3 REVIEW OF UPDATED FINAL SAFETY ANALYSIS REPORT COHHITMENTS

A recent discovery of a licensee operating their facility in a manner contrary
to the Updated Final Safety Analysis Report (UFSAR) description highlighted
the need for a special focused review that compares plant practices,
procedures and/or parameters to the UFSAR description. While performing the
inspections discussed in this report. the inspectors reviewed the applicable
portions of the UFSAR that related to the areas inspected. The inspectors
verified that the UFSAR wording was consistent with the observed plant
practices. procedures and/or parameters.
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1 PERSONS CONTACTED

1. 1 Licensee Personnel

ATTACHMENT

*R. Bouquot. Section Leader, Nuclear Assurance
~J. Bungard. ALARA Section Leader. Radiation Protection

R. Fullmer, Department Leader. Nuclear Assurance
J. Gaffney, Department Leader ~ Radiation Protection Operations Administration

*T. Gray, Supervisor, Radiological Engineering
T. Haggard. Senior Radiation Protection Technician

*V. Huntsman, Department Leader ~ Radiation Protection Support Services
*A. Krainik, Depariiient Leader. Nuclear Regulatory Affairs
*D. Larkin. Senior Engineer, Nuclear Regulatory Affairs
*G. Nelson'raining Coordinator'adiation Protection

B. Picchiottino, Training Instructor
*M. Shea, Director. Radiation Protection
J. Steward. Department Leader. Radiation Protection Technical Support

*W. Stewart, Executive Vice President
*J. Velotta. Training Director

1.2 NRC Personnel

*D. Acker, Project Inspector
~J. Kramer, Resident Inspector

*Denotes personnel that attended the exit meeting. In addition to the
personnel listed. the inspectors contacted other personnel during this
inspection period.

2 EXIT MEETING

An exit meeting was conducted on March 22, 1996. During this meeting, the
inspectors reviewed the scope and findings of the report. The licensee did
not express a position on the inspection findings documented in this report.
The licensee did not identify as proprietary, any information provided to, or
reviewed by the inspectors.
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